Interview with Dr Elaine Chua

Childhood Development Screening 2020

- A Sneak Preview

What is the vision of Childhood
Development Screening (CDS)
20207

As family physicians, we aim to provide continuity of care
for not just the patient alone, but the patient's family
members as well. It is a wondrous joy to be introduced to
the new grandchild of a long-term elderly patient or the
new baby of a younger patient, and to be able to continue
caring for all members of the patient's family across the
spectrum of ages.

New CHAS subsidies planned to be rolled out by the last
quarter of 2020 is an enabler for family physicians to play
the active role in childhood developmental surveillance, so
that deviations can be detected and managed without delay.
The vision of CDS 2020 is to have a childhood surveillance
system that is thorough, with minimum touch points and
to maximize the opportunities to pick up deviations from
normal.

What is our mission?

The Ministry of Health (MOH) has engaged the College of
Family Physicians (CFPS) via a weekend refresher course
scheduled mid-July 2020 to help practitioners familiarize
with new progress in the study of childhood normalcy, in

growth and development. This is so that we can recognize
when deviations occur and guide parents with appropriate
advice. Common and single domain deviations identified
during the surveillance can be followed up and if they persist,
will be referred for further opinion and management.

Finer details of vaccinations will also be revised so that we
can be confident in our prescriptions. The course plans to
cover available local resources for physicians and patient's
families to tap on. We also hope to touch on practical
directions with regards to data submission and other
administrative requirements of the CDS program, pending
confirmation by MOH.

What are its objectives?

At the same time as rolling out the CDS program, subsidized
vaccines at the designated family physician's clinic will allow
more cohesive care and we should take the opportunity to
observe beyond the child's current physical well-being.

Longitudinal care of the family opens many possibilities
for the family physician to observe family dynamics, and
opportune moments to inculcate good long-term health
habits early and via sustained education. The long-term
goal is to influence all members of the community towards
improved well-being, starting as individual family units.
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